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11150 Main Street, Ste. 300

Fairfax, VA 22030

703-277-3522

May 7, 2003

Dear Representative,

I am writing to strongly oppose H.R. 1261, the Workforce Investment Act, Reauthorization House Bill.  This Bill as it is currently written would permit Governors to have unfettered access to all mandatory partners' funds, including those of the woefully underfunded Public Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) Program.  The Public VR program has a long history of accomplishment improving the lives of persons with disabilities through accessible services with qualified staff and programs.  Further the Public VR program has through making persons with disabilities self-sufficient citizens, reduced/eliminated the cost of government related supports.  There is no other actual or planned program that effects this level of positive impact on the employment of persons with disabilities.  Plain and simply the Public VR program is one that works and works exceptionally.  In fact the Public VR program is one of the longest running government “success stories”.  It’s funding, status, resources, and legislative authority should not in any way be diminished or divided among other programs.

Given even the few facts above the position of the Rehabilitation Services Administration Commissioner should retain the status of a Presidential Appointee confirmed by the U. S. Senate.  The proposed legislation would diminish the position and effectiveness of the Commissioner, which again would detract from what is currently a very effective successful structure.

The hundreds of members of the National Association for Rehabilitation Leadership NARL have directed me to represent their views via this letter.  I strongly urge you to vote against this legislation and support the public VR program.

Thanks in advance for your consideration of these important issues.

Sincerely,

Evan T. Jones, Certified Rehabilitation Counselor

President, NARL
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